
Weekly 

 
This Week’s Activities 

October 28 - November 4, 2018 
 
 

Today  
Owen Eli Bailey Baptism 

Reformation Sunday – Unified Service, 10:30 a.m. 
Reformation Celebration Meal, Great Hall, 12:30 p.m. 

  
Tuesday 

Bible Study Fellowship, 6:30 p.m. 
 

Wednesday  
WOW Supper, 5:30 p.m. 

Worship, Sanctuary, 6:15 p.m. 
Classes for Children, Middle School Students & Adults, 6:30 p.m. 

Choir, Great Hall, 7:30 p.m. 
 

Thursday 
American Heritage Girls/Trail Life Boys Troop, 6:30 p.m. 

Faith Seekers Alliance Housekirk, 7:00 p.m. 
 

Saturday 
BSF Leaders’ Meeting, CWC, 6:00 a.m. 
Men’s Breakfast, Great Hall, 8:00 a.m. 
Quartet Practice, Sanctuary, 4:00 p.m. 

 
Sunday, November 4 

Daylight Savings Time Ends 
First Service, 9:00 a.m. 

Sunday School Classes, all ages, 10:15 a.m. 
Second Service, 11:15 a.m. 

Tone Chimes Practice, CWC, 3:30 p.m. 
High School Ministry, 4:30 p.m. 

 



Our Weekly Concerns. New additions will be listed in bold print, 
and names will be removed upon request. Names left on for more 
than 3 weeks will be removed at the discretion of the office. Please 
keep these friends in your prayers: Pastor Mike Rose and The 
Mission Church, Beth Boeckemeier, Diane Browne, Judy 
Gaumer, Eunice Hofmeyer, Ellen Kinnaird, Don Lanham, Marilyn 
Lanham, Ron Long, Kevin Masemann, Paul Meinen, Evan Opman, 
Dick Reed, Vicki Shaver, Doris Smith, Sharon Wyckoff Willard.  
Congratulations to: Cora Springer on the birth of her son, Jaxon 
William; Mike and Katie Lauer on the birth of their son, Noah Kris-
toff;  Peter and Hannah Bailey on the birth of their son, Owen Eli.   

  
WESTMINSTER CONFESSION OF FAITH 

Question of the Week (answer on the back) 
 

Q:  Which is the third commandment?   

Don’t Go Changin’.  The House and Grounds Committee recent-
ly re-set all the thermostats for the winter season.  Due to climbing 
utility bills at Westkirk that coincide with more use of our beautiful 
facility, they also changed the time settings to a more favorable rou-
tine that fits our schedule.  We hope that the new settings will 
mean less adjusting of the individual thermostats.  Will you do us a 
favor?  If you need to adjust the temperature in your area of the 
building, please do not adjust the temperature up and down and 
then push HOLD.  NO HOLD!  Hold leaves the temperature at 
that setting permanently.  This means it runs at that temperature 
until someone else comes along to set it back – which could mean 
for a day or more.  Simply adjust the temperature and leave it 
there.  When the next scheduled cycle comes along, it will go back 
to where it should be to save us money.  Thank you! 

New Members Received October 21, 2018 
 

 Randy Brown    Marsha Scott 
 Lois Dudley    Ray Scott 
 Matt Dudley    Gina Ten Pas 
 Rachel Dudley    Kyle Ten Pas 



Don’t Miss a Single Sound. When you are here at Westkirk, 
you want to experience every word, note, and moment of worship.  
That is what you come for!  Most of our members and attendees 
suffice with our very fine sound system, but inevitably there are sev-
eral in the congregation who could use some additional help.  We 
have an assistive listening system purchased from the funds that 
have been generously given to our Memorial Gift fund, in memory 
of the loved ones of many of our Westkirk family. The system is 
called LISTEN.  It can help ensure that everyone here to worship 
the Lord can receive a clear and interference-free experience.  The 
receiver can sit next to you on the pew, be held in your hand, or be 
attached to a belt.  The earpiece comfortably fits over your ear and 
can be used with or without hearing aids.  The product is designed 
to be easy to use, convenient, and the volume is controlled by you.  
Westkirk has purchased 4 receivers to loan out during service time.  
We will order more to fit the demand.  Please do not be ashamed 
to ask the Sound Technician volunteer to use a LISTEN receiver!   

 
WOW Menu 

BBQ Pork Sandwiches, 
Salad, Fruit and Cookie 

Redeemer Presbyterian Church. Our friends at Redeemer will 
be holding their first worship service in their new building on No-
vember 18.  They are planning on purchasing chairs (similar to our 
red chairs in the Great Hall and Hospitality Room) for their new 
fellowship space.  We are hoping to contribute 100 chairs!  Can you 
donate 1?  If you would like to give towards the purchase of one or 
more of the chairs, please put a check in the offering with a notation 
that it is for the benefit of Redeemer Presbyterian Church.  The cost 
for each chair is approximately $25.  One chair has already been 
offered and we will have it for display when it arrives.  Thank you! 

Men’s Breakfast. Please join us this Saturday, November 3, at  
8:00 a.m. in the Great Hall for a Men's Breakfast.  We will be enjoy-
ing BACON (and eggs, sausage, and pancakes), as well as a time of 
fellowship.  Sons are more than welcome to attend.  If weather per-
mits, we will also be playing a game of wiffleball after breakfast.  
Please sign up on the Connect Card if you plan to attend.  



Catch Westkirk on Truth Network 
(99.3 FM) radio during the week.  
Now on at 12:00 Noon. 

Westkirk Presbyterian Church 
2700 Colby Woods Drive, Urbandale, Iowa 50322 

515-253-0330   westkirk@westkirk.org 

 
Urbandale Food Pantry  

Item for November - Toothpaste 

Sermon Notes for Kids  are available at the Wel-
come Center!  Kids of any age can complete them 
during the sermon, and can show them to Mrs. Duff 
after the service to receive a small reward for their 
hard work!    

A: The third commandment is, Thou shalt not take the name of the 
Lord thy God in vain: for the Lord will not hold him guiltless that 
taketh his name in vain.  

Volunteers are urgently needed for Kidskirk dur-
ing both services, and for the Nursery during all 
programming times!  If you're not currently regu-
larly volunteering in Children's Ministry, would 
you consider serving in the these areas, even as 
seldom as once per month? Training, lessons and 

supplies are provided--all you need is a willing heart!  Please see 
Benae Duff for details, call/text her at (515-707-9072), or email her 
at benaeduff@westkirk.org.  Thank you!   
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